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Hello Mayor and City Council Members.

Please accept my apology for the last minute submission...

I am writing to ask you to postpone your decision on Permanent Parklets and give the city staff more time
for feedback from interested parties.  Last week, the Architectural Review Board had several questions
about the Permanent Parklet proposal as it is currently written and has requested more time to study the
proposal.

The street closures on California and University Avenues helped keep many businesses, including ours,
open and viable during the darkest days of the pandemic.  We are thankful to the City Manager and
Council for supporting us all during the shutdowns.
Finally, as the peak of the pandemic has passed, it is time to move on from the tent village that currently
occupies California Avenue.  Many believe Parklets are the best way to proceed and I agree this is the best
path forward.   After reading the draft proposal for the Permanent Parklet Program, it is clear more time
is needed to craft a workable plan.

The city staff has provided a thoughtful preliminary study, however,  there are several outstanding issues
that need to be addressed.  Below are just a few:

1.  Banning of propane is not realistic.  This is really the only source of heat for many of us.  Providing
electric heat is a huge challenge as most older buildings on Cal Ave and the downtown commercial
district  cannot support the electrical requirements for radiant heaters.  A single quality electric heater
might require at least 20 amps...a single space parklet would probably need 3 heaters.  That is 60 amps of
power just for heating a one space parklet.

Our neighbor here on California Avenue is currently installing a new electric panel which was damaged
when a third party destroyed their electric meters.   They are upgrading their service  from 200 to 400
amps. According to them, the process of permits has taken months (more than 6) of red tape at the city
and will cost more than $50,000 for the panel and electrical upgrades.

2.  The Parklet Permit program should have two or three  pre approved and pre engineered
structural plans for rapid permitting and installation.  Most of us cannot afford thousands of dollars in
permit fees and engineering fees to build a parklet.

3. Some form of sidewalls and weather protection are a must for comfortable parklet dining...otherwise
we lose so many diners to weather-just ask any one of your favorite restaurants!

4. Low cost permitting and use fees.  Our local businesses already contribute the bulk of sales tax revenues
and parklets will be an added benefit to those businesses as well as increasing local tax revenues...think of
a low annual permit renewal and imagine that every seat in a parklet might contribute $3000-4000
annually in sales tax revenues.  For a one space parklet multiply that by 12-20 seats...This is a win for
business and city.  Please do not disincentivize parklets with high permit fees and rental fees paid to the
city.

5. Please carefully consider giving a neighboring business or property owner the ability to blackball a
parklet permit.
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6. The requirement for planters and planting is not realistic for several reasons.  No offense, but the city
has a difficult time taking care of the plants on Cal Ave and not everyone has a green thumb.  In addition,
the planters or wine barrels will also take up valuable seating space on the parklet.

These are just a few thoughts.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Michael and Lara Ekwall

La Bodeguita del Medio
463 S California Avenue
Palo Alto, CA 94306
T 650.326.7762 x 11
F 650.323.2822
www.labodeguita.com
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From: Cafe Venetia
To: Council, City; DuBois, Tom; Kou, Lydia; Shikada, Ed; Kleinberg, Judy; Stone, Greer; Burt, Patrick; Cormack,

Alison; Filseth, Eric (Internal); Aidan Pasamonte from Palo Alto City Councilmember Tanaka"s Office; Tanaka,
Greg; Apple, Kara

Subject: Letter to City Council - Parklet Program
Date: Sunday, May 8, 2022 3:21:56 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from cafevenetia@gmail.com. Learn
why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Café Venetia 
417 University Ave 

Palo Alto, California 94301 
www.cafevenetia.com

Mayor Patrick Burt & City Council Members, City of Palo Alto
250 Hamilton Ave
Palo Alto, CA 94301

May 7, 2022

Mayor Burt, and honorable members of the Palo Alto City Council:

In the wake of another COVID wave and another discussion on parklets, we continue to urge 
you to make decisions regarding this matter that benefit the majority of the Palo Alto 
community and not just restaurants and landlords.

As a restaurant, we can reiterate the benefits it has on our bottom line and to the health of our 
employees –but you all are very aware of those.  From our perspective, however, it doesn’t 
seem as though the City is considering the input and the will of our residents. Instead, the 
landlords continue getting undue influence over what is a public benefit of our public spaces.

You have received innumerable letters and 6000+ signatures in a petition that appeals for 
pedestrian- and bike-friendly streets.

Please don’t forget that you represent the whole Palo Alto community!

Regards,
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From: John Erving
To: Council, City
Subject: Ramona St. closure
Date: Sunday, May 8, 2022 1:01:46 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from jserving@me.com. Learn why this is important
at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

I strongly support permanent closure to allow for parklets. John Erving resident @ 842 Wavrley St. Palo Alto

Sent from my iPhone
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From: herb
To: Council, City; Clerk, City
Subject: May 9, 2022, Council Meeting, Item #10: Permanent Parklet Program
Date: Saturday, May 7, 2022 5:36:02 PM
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​Herb Borock
P. O. Box 632
Palo Alto, Ca 94302

May 7, 2022

Palo Alto City Council
250 Hamilton Avenue
Palo Alto, CA 94302

MAY 9, 2022 CITY COUNCIL MEETING, AGENDA ITEM #10
PERMANENT PARKLET PROGRAM

Dear City Council:

The parklet program was started to provide restaurants a way to
serve customers who could not be served inside a restaurant due
to the pandemic.

Now that indoor seating is possible, some restaurants are
serving customers indoors, on the sidewalk, and in a parklets.

Somebody is going to capture the rent per square foot from the
additional dining space.

If the City of Palo Alto does not charge the going rent per
square foot per month for the added space, the property owner
will capture the incremental rent the next time a lease is
signed.

In addition to the rent per square foot for the parklet,
somebody needs to pay for the parking spaces occupied by the
parklet.

The in-lieu parking fee in the City's Municipal Fee Schedule is
the correct amount, because the parking spaces removed to
create the parklet cannot be replaced by another street parking
space, but must be replaced by a parking space in a parking
structure.

Restaurants that have parklets are encroaching on the sidewalk
multiple times by making a round trip across the sidewalk to
serve each customer by taking orders, delivering each course of
a meal, clearing tables after each course, delivering the bill,
and accepting payment.

The public generally is inconvenience by this repeated
encroachment of the sidewalk that is needed to connect the
parklet with the indoor space where food is prepared.
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Allowing both parklets and the use of the sidewalk for customer
seating is too much of an encroachment.

If a restaurant has a parklet, it should be prohibited from
having tables and chairs on the sidewalk.

The Zoning Code in Palo Alto Municipal Code Chapter 18.70
includes language for continuing and maintaining nonconforming
uses and noncomplying facilities.

Any ordinance for parklets should be clear that the parklet can
exist only as long as the enabling ordinance for parklets
exists.

Otherwise, restaurants that build parklets will argue that they
are entitled to continue using parklets for a long time because
they spent so much money to create the parklets.

No environmental analysis has been done to show the effect that
closing streets has on traffic and circulation.

The City should have pre-pandemic traffic volumes for streets
in the Downtown and California Avenue business districts that
indicate how much traffic at specific times of day for
different days of the week would have to be rerouted due to any
closed streets used for parklets.

Traffic volume data is available from citywide traffic studies,
business district traffic studies, and traffic studies for
specific proposed projects in the business districts.

The customers of parklets include those who travel by
automobile to get to the parklet.  Where do those customers
park, and which residential neighborhoods do they travel
through to be able to eat and drink outside in a parklet that
has replaced parking spaces and is located on a street that is
closed to traffic?

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Herb Borock
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From: pennyellson12@gmail.com
To: Council, City
Subject: Item 10 : Permanent Parklet Program Discussion and Direction
Date: Saturday, May 7, 2022 4:26:43 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Honorable City Council,
 
Re:  Item 10 : Permanent Parklet Program Discussion and Direction -- Review and provide feedback
on the proposed permanent parklet standards and program policies; and adopt an interim ordinance
and resolution to continue the pilot parklet program until December 31, 2022
 
Rather than only disallowing the addition of parklets to create impacts on bike parking and bike
facilities, please consider strengthening the language to require increasing the volume of bicycle
parking to meet increased bike parking demand that will be created by these changes -- reduction of
auto parking and addition of seating capacity for restaurants (which, really, is adding square footage
to the restaurant).
 
I am also wondering if it might be useful to consider more specific requirements for Cal Ave and
downtown that speak to existing facilities in those areas of the city.  For instance,  incorporate
language about how to make use of alleyways and medians (where they exist) and how to integrate
wayfinding signage.  
 
The city might consider more clear restrictions for parklet coverings to ensure that nearby storefront
display windows and signs are not hidden from view.
 
I’m guessing staff may be thinking they will address some of these things in the next phases of this
planning process for a future ordinance to replace the interim ordinance, but I thought I would
mention it, as interim changes have a way of becoming permanent.  And we don’t want our local
restauranteurs to have to build a parklet twice because we didn’t give this enough thought up front.
 
With gratitude for all you do, including considering these comments.  
 
Sincerely,
 
Penny Ellson
(speaking as an individual)

Virus-free. www.avg.com
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From: Elizabeth Wong
To: Council, City; Shikada, Ed; Stump, Molly; Eggleston, Brad; Chun, Pamela; Hoyt, George
Subject: CLOSURE OF RAMONA STREET AND CALIFORNIA AVE
Date: Thursday, May 5, 2022 6:13:16 PM
Attachments: 20220505_180010.PDF

Some people who received this message don't often get email from
elizabethwong2009@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Please see attached excerpts of emails I received regarding street closures and
parklets.

The purpose of this email is to show the addresses that there are many of us that
oppose street closures and parklets, including restaurant owners.

There is a vociferous group of usually small restaurant owners that want something
free or cheap from the City without regard for the general well being of the City. 
Add to this group is the weekend stroller to the downtowns at University Ave and
California Street.

Closing the streets and providing low cost parklets will irreparably kill parking and
diminish the value of the downtowns.

Thanks for listening.

Elizabeth Wong
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From: Ann Nguyen
To: Council, City
Subject: Ramona Ave and University Ave
Date: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 11:54:25 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from drnguyen@berkeley.edu.
Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

To whom it may concern:

One of the benefits that has come from the pandemic is the discovery of how pleasant
University Ave and Ramona Ave can be with al fresco dining. It takes advantage of the mild
California weather and adds to the curb appeal of this particular area. Making these streets
more pedestrian friendly and free from traffic has been a welcomed change. It offers a space
for respite from the constant high-level stress we have all been living with. And
simultaneously offers relief for our business owners who continue to maintain in this
challenging period.

As the pandemic phases into endemic and as we are feeling more comfortable dining out
amongst others, let us adapt and pivot holistically to address economic interests, health
concerns (especially for our more vulnerable neighbors who cannot be as care-free with their
health) and mental health. 

I advocate for Ramona Ave remaining traffic free.

Thank you for your attention.

Best, 
Ann Nguyen
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